

Zone C Newsletter

Serving the Communities Greatest Need in...

Beaver Valley Collingwood Meaford Shelburne Wasaga Beach





There was a little bit of competition between clubs this summer at Kin Kamp in Meaford.

Contact Info

Deputy Governor Monika McKean, 705-293-2436 or mmckean@rogers.com

Zone CF/Service Director Lisa Burechails, 519-599-5878 or hms@georgian.net

Zone Membership/Awards Director Barb McArthur, 705-444-1720 or bamcarthur@rogers.com

Zone Secretary
Katie McKean, 705-293-2436 or
katie.mckean@hotmail.com

In this issue:

- What some clubs have been up to over the summer
- President's Reminder List
- Reports from your Zone Team
- Kinship One information
- Terracycle Program
- Risk Management Information
- Official Call to Fall Leadership Conference
- Fall Leadership Conference Proxy



Zone C Club Websites

Did you know that each and every club in Zone C (in District One for that matter) has their own webpage on the District Website? And did you know that maintaining your club's webpage is VERY simple? And did you know that all you have to do is request a user name and password from the District Webmaster and he will give you those AND a tutorial on how to update and maintain your webpage? YES .. IT'S ALL TRUE!!!!!

Email the District Webmaster Russ
Jackman at russ@internetadvisor.ca
for all the pertinent details. If you have any further questions or need assistance, just contact Deputy
Governor Monika.

If you don't go after what you want, you'll never have it. If you don't ask, the answer is always no. If you don't step forward, you're always in the game place.

From your Zone Team...

Deputy Governor's Welcome Back

Welcome back to another Kin year which is shaping up to be as busy and fun as those in the past.

A huge thank you to all that attended the Executive Elect Seminar in June. We had a great turnout and I do believe everyone left more educated and ready to take on their positions for this year. Don't ever forget that your Zone Team has a huge wealth of knowledge and if we don't have the answers, we'll find them for you. So don't spend time dwelling on things you're unfamiliar with, just drop us a note or pick up the phone and we'll help you out.

As installations are being completed and first visitations are underway, it's nice to see that clubs have geared up and are ready to take on their traditional projects and as well, some new ideas.

We would like to hear about your clubs' projects for the upcoming year. Drop Secretary Katie an email with the list of your upcoming events and we will not only publish in the Zone Newsletter, but it will be posted on the Zone Website for all the world to see. FREE advertising .. what more could you want!!

Till we meet ...

Zone Newsletter, Kinship One and Kin Mag

Did you know that the membership of Kin Canada is always excited to see stories about club successes, projects, socials, fundraisers, etc., as those are not only motivational to our members, but as well, serve as inspiration to try new projects in our own clubs. Take the time to forward a few pictures and a blurb about your last fundraiser, your clubs' mystery night out, the night the Governor visited your club... all of these make for good reading and make our Zone, District and National magazines much more fun to pick up.

CLUB PRESIDENT REMINDERS ...

Here is a mini list of "to-do's" that need to be addressed:

- 1. Audited financial statements need to be in the hands of your Deputy Governor and District Treasurer by October 31st.
- 2. Club installations should be complete. If you have not contacted your Deputy Governor for installation, please do so as soon as possible. This CAN be incorporated with a visitation as well.
- 3. Copy of first page of incorporation forms AND your insurance paperwork, must be given to your Deputy Governor for forwarding to National Headquarters or your insurance will be null and void.
- 4. Dues payments to District must be paid to keep you in Good Standing. KINGRATULATIONS to all the Zone C Kinette Clubs!! You have ALL paid your dues on time!!
- 5. Club President registrations to FLC should be in the mail. Early registration deadline is October 15th .. make sure you're attending!!
- 6. Club budgets for 2011 2012 year should be created and passed and a copy forwarded to your Deputy Governor for her files.
- 7. Plan a club social and enjoy yourselves before you get too overwhelmed with fundraising and service work.

Zone C is on the web! Look for our webpage at: http://www.district1kin.ca/index.php/ZoneC/Index Follow us as well on Facebook

Please submit information to be posted to your clubs' web page on the District1kin website to DG Monika. This is a great opportunity to advertise your club .. USE IT!!!

Keep Flu A-W-A-Y

While children and the elderly are most at risk of serious influenza complications, Health Canada recommends the flu shot for most everyone. What else can you do? Practice **A-W-A-Y**:

Avoid close contact with people who are sick. If you become sick, stay home and get plenty of rest.

Wash your hands with soap and water often. If soap and water aren't available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer.

Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth to prevent the spread of germs. And cover your nose and mouth with a tissue or your forearm if you cough or sneeze.



The H1N1 influenza virus. © Centers for Disease Control and Presention (U.S.)

Yield to safe and healthy habits — get a good night's sleep, eat nutritious foods, exercise often, manage stress and drink plenty of fluids.



Barb McArthur Membership & Awards Director

Membership Changes...

Just a reminder for all clubs to keep your membership information up to date at National. If a member leaves, please contact Melina Hayward mhayward@kincanada.ca as soon as possible so that person is removed from your club roster. As well, if your members have a change of address, that information needs to be forwarded to Melina to ensure that Kin Mag and other National mailings do indeed get to our members.

The September membership numbers are in, and please be aware that across Canada our membership decreased by 509 members since June 30th, 2011 with 83 of them from District One. The total membership of Zone C Kinettes is 71 – Beaver Valley @ 11; Collingwood @ 13; Meaford @ 15; Shelburne @ 12 and Wasaga Beach @ 20.

The Zone Team would ask each of our clubs to focus on membership drives in the months of October; November and December and let's see if we can increase our numbers by January, 2012. Please encourage your club members to bring a guest to your dinner and meeting; or organize a special information night about Kin and invite lots of people to attend; or organize a fun event and invite guests. Be creative, and let's share the gift of Kin!

Once again, if you would like any assistance or if you are looking for some ideas, contact your Zone Team, we are here to help!

Awards...

Wow, where does the time go? We are right back into our Kin year, and the Zone Team knows that all of the clubs have many projects in the works already!

A couple of reminders to pass onto the clubs – awards, awards and awards! Please note that all the District Awards have been brought into line with National Awards, so please follow the proper criteria when preparing your submissions.

Yes, we said submitting! Once again, we can not stress the importance of submitting for the awards. Each and every club is very active with the projects for service or fundraising to better our communities in which we live. Please take this one step further and submit for awards so your club will get the recognition it deserves.

Also, please submit for zone awards, and right now we are anxiously waiting to receive your club bulletins and newsletters. Also, your bulletins and newsletters will keep the Zone Team aware of what your club is working on. Please do not hesitate to contact any of us if you are looking for assistance with the award submissions.



Barb McArthur Membership & Awards Director

Bulletin Marking Scheme

A. Mandatory Requirements (each issue)									
1.	 Outside front cover, inside front cover or first immediate page following. 								
	a) Club name, Zone and District								
	b) Names of Club President and Bulletin Editor								
	c) Club contact information								
	d) Date, time and place of meeting								
	e) Issue number of bulletin								
2.	Minutes of last general meeting								
3.	President's report								
4.	Calendar of events								
B. Con	tent								
1.	Club Activities								
	a) Activities of club members, birthdays, etc 5								
	b) Reports on social events								
	c) Reports/Updates on service projects 5								
	d) Articles submitted by club members (other than bulletin editor) 5								
	e) Kin profiles/Kin Kid section								
2.	Editorials (5 points each to a maximum of 10)								
	a) Must be original and labeled as editorials								
	b) Can be submitted from anyone in the club or community								
3.	3. Kin Education								
4.	. Association News								
	a) Zone news			10					
	b)	District news		10					
	c) National news								
C. Pres	C. Presentation								
1.	Layout and quality of production 1								
2.	 Quality of content; reader's interest, humour and good taste 								
MARKING WORKSHEET SECTION									
Section A - Mandatory Section: √or X									
	Section B - Content: 75								
Section C - Presentation: 25									
	GRAND TOTAL 100								



Lisa Burechails Cystic Fibrosis & Service Director

Portraits of Honour Update

Southern Neighbours in Sault Ste. Marie

The city of Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario sits on the riverbank of the St. Marys River. To the south, across the river, is the United States and the city of Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan. The aptly named International Bridge joins the two.

As the Portraits of Honour National Tour set up in Sault Ste. Marie, one came to consider the ways in which our Canadian Forces are also linked to our neighbours to the South.

In past conflicts, Canadians and Americans have served side-by-side, preserving freedom and protecting the way of life those in North America enjoy. In the support of democracy, we have stood as brothers and sisters many times before, and again in the conflicts in Afghanistan, we stand together in the face of terrorism.

Canadians have had the opportunity to take a leadership role in Afghanistan, demonstrating our world-renowned peacemaking and training abilities and sharing our own methods of conflict resolution with our American brothers and sisters.

Those on the mural, including Sault Ste. Marie natives Sgt. John Faught and Master Cpl. Scott Vernelli, gave their lives in this pursuit. They voluntarily went overseas to help prevent the terrorism that traumatized our neighbours to the south directly, and the rest of the world as a result.

To these heroes and to all those who serve their country in the name of freedom, equality and a life free from terror, we owe a great debt of gratitude.

The Portraits of Honour tour stop in Sault Ste. Marie, and the support of all those who came out to view the mural and attend the ceremony, was just a small way of trying to show it.





Lisa Burechails Cystic Fibrosis & Service Director

It's hard to believe that another Kin year is upon us – didn't we just finish up – or did the summer really go that fast?

I am pleased to serve on the Zone C team again this year as CF/Service Director with Life Member Deputy Governor Monika, Membership/Awards Director Barb and new to the Team Katie McKean as Secretary. We have a busy fall ahead of us with Installations and FLC, but as always we have fun along the way.

I've included information on the TerraCycle that your Club might want to participate in. For those Clubs that just want to collect the Yogurt containers but not sign up, please let me know and I can collect them before FLC and Spring Convention.

CF Fundraising Milestone

Kin members have raised \$39 million for Cystic Fibrosis Canada since 1964. Let's raise \$1 million for CF this coming year to reach the \$40 million mark by the end of June.

Save the Date

May 27, 2012 - Great Strides walk.

On Another Note.....

On the next page you will see Page 3 of 7 of a standard Special Occasion Permit. We have just recently learned that Liquour Stores will now start asking for a copy of Our Constitution and By-Laws, when we apply for a Special Occasion Permit. DON'T WORRY! This is nothing that we don't have already at our fingertips. Some Clubs might never be asked, because the Liquor Store Manager knows Kin very well, but please realize they are just doing their jobs.

If you get asked for a copy, these can be accessed either at the District 1 Website or the National Website. Just print off a copy and give to them so they have them on file.

Yours in Kin,

Lisa

Sale

A Sale permit is required for events where money is collected for liquor through:

- An admission charge to the event;
- Admission or liquor tickets sold to people attending the event; or
- The collection of money for liquor before the event.

When you buy liquor for your sale event, you will be charged an additional levy fee because you are reselling the liquor. The levy assists you as you will not have to collect or remit sales tax on the liquor you sell at the event. Levy receipts for all liquor purchases must be readily available for inspection by AGCO Inspectors or police.

As the holder of a sale permit for a Reception, Trade Show or Consumer Show Event, you may not profit directly or indirectly from the sale of liquor at the event.

No Sale

A No Sale permit is issued when:

- · Liquor is served without charge;
- No money is collected directly or indirectly for liquor from guests; and
- The permit holder absorbs all the cost.

No levy fee is charged on liquor for a no sale event.

Outdoor Events

Outdoor events are those which take place outdoors or in a temporary structure, such as a tent or marquee.

The outdoor area must be clearly defined and separated from unlicensed areas by a minimum 36' (0.9m) high partition.

Until August 2, 2011, you must notify in writing the local municipal clerk's department, police, fire and health departments (at least 30 days prior to the event) informing them of the event and identifying the physical boundaries. If a tent, marquee or pavillion is used, you must also notify in writing the local building department.

Effective August 2, 2011, the timelines for notifying local authorities will change to:

- 30 days before the event takes place, if fewer than 5,000 people are expected to attend the event; or
- 60 days before the event takes place if 5,000 people or more are expected to attend the event.

You must include with your application:

- Copies of the notification letters to the police, fire, health (building if applicable) and municipal clerk's departments; and
- A detailed sketch showing the dimensions of the area for which the permit will apply.

Reception (Sale and No Sale)

Receptions are private events for invited guests only.

Notification is limited to invited guests only and must not mention the availability of liquor.

The general public must not be admitted to a reception event.

Reception events cannot be advertised to the general public.

Public Event (Sale)

Public Event permits can be issued:

- To a registered charity under the Income Tax Act (Canada);
- To a non-profit organization or association organized to promote charitable, educational, religious or community objects; or
- For an event of municipal, provincial, national or international significance.

These events may be held to raise funds for charitable, educational, religious or community objects. A non-profit organization or association must be duly constituted with its own constitution and by-laws. They must provide these documents at the request of staff issuing Special Occasion Permits. Individuals cannot fundraise by selling liquor.

A permit holder that is not a registered charity or non-profit organization or association may hold a Public Event if the event is:

- An event of provincial, national or international significance; or
- An event of municipal significance and is designated by municipal council as an event of municipal significance.

Note: A municipal resolution must be included with the permit application.

A registered charity under the *Income Tax Act* (Canada) or a non-profit organization or association organized to promote charitable, educational, religious or community objects, can also request to be designated as an event of significance.

Designated Public Events — Public Events involving licensed establishments

If a Special Occasion Permit has been issued for an outdoor event that has both licensed areas (bars, restaurants, etc.) and areas to which the SOP applies (i.e. the street on which the event is taking place), patrons can move freely between these areas with a single serving of alcohol, under certain conditions and where permission has been granted by the Registrar of Alcohol and Gaming.

1575B (11/06)

Guide for a Special Occasion Permit

Page 3 of/de 7

Creamy Pumpkin Soup

15ml (1 tbsp) olive ail 250ml (1 cup) onion,

minced

500ml (2 cups) fat-free, low-sodium chicken broth

2ml (2 tsp) ground cumin

2ml (1 tsp) garlic powder

2ml (2 tsp) chili powder

1ml (2 tsp) salt

300ml (1 ½ cups) canned pumpkin pures (not pie filling)

250ml (1 cup) buttermilk 10ml (2 tsp) fresh lime juice

- In medium saucepan, heat alive oil over medium heat and sauté onion until translucent, 5-6 minutes.
- Add broth, seasonings and pumpkin; stir and cook until bubbly.
 Lower heat, cover pot and simmer 20 minutes, stirring occasionally.
- Add buttermilk and simmer about
 minutes more; do not boil. Tip:
 Beat with an electric whisk to
 create a creamier texture.
- Stir in lime juice; pour into bowls and serve hot or chilled. Garnishes: a dollop of light sour cream with chopped green chili or pecans.

Nutrition Facts MAKES 4 300ML (1 % CUP) SERVINGS. Amount Per Serving Calories 138 Tetal Fat 4.1g Seturated Fat 8g Distary Fibre 1.4g Separa 7.5g Sedium 231mg Protein 5.6g

"Eyeball" Cupcakes

What You Need

1 pkg. (2-layer size) chocolate cake mix1 pkg. (4-serving size) Jell-O Chocolate CookedPudding and Pie Filling

1 pkg. (250 g) *Philadelphia* Brick Cream Cheese, softened

1/4 cup butter, softened

1 tsp. vanilla

4 cups icing sugar, sifted

24 ring-shaped chewy fruit snacks

24 miniature candy-coated chocolate pieces

Red decorating gel

Make It

PREPARE cake batter as directed on package; blend in dry pudding mix. Spoon evenly into 24 paper-lined medium muffin cups. Bake as directed on package for cupcakes. Cool completely.

BEAT cream cheese, butter and vanilla with electric mixer on medium speed until well blended. Gradually add sugar, beating well after each addition. Spread evenly onto cupcakes.

PLACE 1 fruit snack on top of each cupcake. Add 1 candy-coated chocolate piece to centre of each to resemble an eyeball. Draw squiggly lines with decorating gel around the eyes to resemble veins.





Join the Stonyfield Yogurt Brigade™!



TerraCycle™ is helping your non-profit organization earn cash!



1. Collect

Sign up as an individual or organization at www.terracycle.net to collect used 6oz. and 32oz. yogurt cups.



2. Ship

Ship your neatly stacked used yogurt cups to TerraCycle for FREE and your chosen non-profit organization will be credited \$0.03 per yogurt cup. All yogurt cups must nest (stack neatly) to be sent in through this program.

Charity Information Required when Registering

Cystic Fibrosis Canada Attention: Jason Balaban, Manager, Partnerships 2221 Yonge Street, Suite 601 Toronto, ON M4S 2B4



3. Upcycle

TerraCycle will upcycle the yogurt cups into cool new products!

Stonyfield Yogurt Brigade™

For More Information visit, www.terracycle.net

Cupe are counted based on weight using .001 Ro to the marroup emigla of one yegurf cap. \$0.03 mill be paid to the closely of year choice for each .001 Re a diligible yegurf cape received. Significial Form it a regardered trademark of Stonylicial Form, its, .011 Rights Reserved. The TorroCycle Logo and Rights are Trademarks of TorroCycle*, 4: 2010.

Wow here we are once again, September, where did the summer go. Well, for the Shelburne Kinettes it flew by because we were sooo busy. We used to have quiet summers where we just participated in Fiddleville, now we have something going almost every other week. I hate to say it but we will be happy when January is here and things are a little quieter, oh wait that is when we have to do all the planning for the events. Oh well you know what they say about busy people.

So what did we do this summer? Worm Charming was our first event. Sounds kind of crazy I know but people actually come to Shelburne to try and charm worms out of the ground. Personally I think a shovel works quicker but who am I to say you shouldn't try it. The night for worm charming was very wet, lots of rain, so there were only a few die hard charmers out there, but we cooked up some tasty burgers and hot coffee so they could keep on trying to get those worms. Our next event was Movie Night. The town of Shelburne offers free movie nights once a month in June, July, and August. They blow up a drive-in screen and everyone comes out to the park to enjoy the movies. It is like a portable drive-in movie theatre. The Kinettes run the food booth for all three nights. Unfortunately we don't get to see the movie; maybe next year they will put the screen in a different corner of the park so we can watch too. But we have a great time cooking and go home smelling like popcorn. Next time we will have to make some extra for Zone Membership Director Barb. Right in the middle of the summer, and directly after Kin Kamp, we have Fiddleville, three whole days of working at the food booth. We wouldn't survive this without our full clubs participation and Carol E's direction. Way to go Ladies on a fantastic summer.

So September rolled around and we had nothing to do, so had the male strippers out for a night. We do this all the time, you should drop by. Well we also had to clean up the kitchen after all our events this summer. We continue to cook dinners for the Kinsmen meetings. Oh we also had a great mystery weekend this summer. The ladies went down to Toronto and had spa treatments, partied a little, and just enjoyed a really great weekend. Some of us also joined the Collingwood Kinettes on their mystery weekend in Stratford. We had an awesome time ladies, thank-you for including us.

Our plans for the upcoming year include more social time at the meetings and increasing our organizational skills. We are currently running a McMillan's campaign trying to raise some much needed general funds. We will be hosting our annual Fantasia party this fall, so plan to attend. Plans are also in the works for our second annual silent auction and vendors fair. It was a huge success last year so we would like to try it again. This will be happening in the spring so stay tuned. We have discontinued our sale of Regal products as we found it wasn't as profitable as we had hoped. I still have the best of intentions on keeping up the updates on our page of the District website and our Facebook page. We want to ensure that everyone knows what we are up to and will come out and attend our events. We have almost sold all of our cookbooks, our joint project with the Collingwood Kinettes, only 10 left get yours soon. Our Nevada account is still thriving and we have the opportunity for a second distributor this fall.

A new project we are hoping to get on board with is called "Operation Red Nose". We will be doing this as a joint project with all the local service clubs in the area. So far the Rotary, Lions, and Kinettes are hoping to help get it running but it will take the whole community to launch it. The basics of the program are getting those persons, who shouldn't be driving for whatever reason, home safely. It runs for five weekends from end of November to New Years Eve. It is perfect for communities who don't have public transit or a taxi service who can't keep up with the demand. It is totally free for those needing a ride home and is run on donations. I think it would be a good project for all of the clubs in the Zone. Maybe we can ask our Deputy Governors to invite them out to speak to us on how the project runs.

Well that's about it for now, don't want to make the report too longwinded and go into too many details. We hope to get out and visit our fellow Kinettes in the Zone and hope they will return the favour and come see us.

Yours In Kin

Odette Houle

HOW WOULD I ATTRACT A POTENTIAL MEMBER?

The future of The Association of Kin rests with the members - that's YOU. Consider that bringing a new member into the Association is a gift; a gift to the new member who receives the experience of Kin and a gift to you as well. You will receive the satisfaction of having spread the ideals of Kin.

The key to attracting new members is not in worrying and grumbling about declining membership, but by doing something very simple - ask someone to a meeting. Sure, you won't get everyone, but at least you will be giving her the opportunity to discover what we already know.

Here are some tips on how to treat prospective members so that the Association and your club will grow:

Invite the prospective member to a meeting well ahead of time. Tell her briefly what Kin is and what to expect at the meeting.
Sell Kin. Let her know how you feel about our Association, its purposes, successes, fellowship and community importance.
Bring her to the meeting or arrange to have her picked up. Don't have her arrive alone at the meeting not knowing anyone.
Get her a guest card or a visitor's name badge. Introduce her to other Kinettes; don't assume that she knows them. Be sure to introduce the President.
Sit with her during the meeting and explain the process as the meeting progresses.
After the meeting invite her back to the next meeting, work party or social. That personal touch is important.
Invite her questions. One meeting may leave her more confused about Kinettes than before. Remember what you thought when you first heard the Kinette Song.
If she shows interest in joining fill out a proposal for membership form. You should also attend the Executive meeting to propose her for membership.
Once she has been accepted for membership, don't drop her there. Make sure she is aware of the meetings, socials, conventions, etc. You should, in effect, be her sponsor for her first year as a member of our Association.

The best selling feature of our Association is *YOU*. Let your associates and friends know that you are a Kinette and proud of it. Give them the same opportunity that you enjoy.





After our last meeting and social at good Kinette Janet's this year, we began our summer.

The Collingwood ladies had a steady summer of activities and socials. Thanks to April MacLean that hosted a pool party social this summer. We had great representation at Kin Kamp again this year! The scavenger hunt was a hit with the kiddies.

Once again the club hosted a Golf Tournament at Duntroon Highlands. We had representation from clubs all over our district including Vice Governor Marty Makins. A fun time was had by all.

Our club is gearing up for a fun-filled year! We will be assisting ByGone Days Heritage Village with their first Fright Night on Oct 28th.

We will have a group of ladies at FLC in Cambridge. We're very excited!

We would also like to invite Zone C Kinettes to our annual craft night on November 17th. This event has been declared a Zone Sanctioned event by our Deputy Governor. It is a fun night! I believe Kim will be making her famous Carmel popcorn ladies;)

That's all for now.

President Mikey

What's been happening...



I got Hurt at a Kin Event. Am I Covered?

You are if you paid \$1.80 + tax to participate in the Accident Benefit Plan (AB).

Why would I sign up for this? The Kin Canada national policy does not cover injuries to Kin members. If you are injured while performing a Kin duty, and you have not signed up for the AB Benefit Plan, you will be on your own to pay your medical bills.

How do I sign up? Your club will receive a separate insurance invoice in October which will include the AB information. If your club is interested in joining, they will simply remit the invoice with a cheque to National Headquarters no later than November 15, 2011.

All members of your club must participate to the plan.

What does it cover? Accidental death, permanent and total disability, accidental dental, rehabilitation, home and vehicle alteration, in-hospital benefit, emergency and family transportation,

and others), eyeglasses and contact lenses expenses and bone fracture benefits.

\$1.80 + tax per member for the year.

Can you afford not to make the investment???

Visit the Risk Management section at www.kincanada.ca for more information.

Official Call to Fall Leadership Conference 2011

Nov 11th - 13th, 2011

Duct Tape Forever

Hosted by the "Possum Lodge Players" (aka Mount Forest Kin Club)



Yep ___

Yep, It's the Fall Leadership Convention of District 1 Kin, Yahoo!



Who da heck are you??

Club:	Kinsmen / Kir	iette / Kin	
Addre:	SS:		
Yer Go	t A Phone?		
Email	(optional)		

Inqueiries?

Nope

kinjohn@wightman.ca John 519-323-4205

gordtrecartin1@hotmail.com

Gord 519-334-3693

D'wanna eat?

Saturday, Nov 12

Redneck Gala Dinner.....\$60 (Salad, Veg, 12oz Steak, Shrimp, Dessert) (Costume Ball)

(Other Meals available at the Hotel Restaurant for a nominal cost)

Full Registration

\$99.00 (Before Oct 15) \$109.00 (After Nov 6, No Registrations accepted) Includes Breakfast, Lunch and Guaranteed Paid Reservation at The Gala Dinner

Registration Details

Make cheques payable to 'KinFLC' to:

John Williamson, 542 Cork Street Mount Forest, On, NOG 2L3

D'wanna sleep?

Mount Forest Kin is proud to present

Cambridge Hotel & Conference Ctr 700 Hespeler Rd, Cambridge, ON, N3H 5L8

1-866-622-1505

Rooms \$99.00 per Night plus taxes (for up to 4 Adults)

Suites Available

Room Availability Guaranteed Until October 17th

All Rooms include FREE breakfast (for up to 4 hotel guests per room)

Quote "Kin Suspenders" for the above rate,

Please, I'm not kidding: Book your own room!!!!

Don't like groundhog, too bad!

Dietary Infamilitarities??? Call Me, We Fix!





District One Fall Leadership Conference 2011 - Delegate Proxy Form

Complete this form designating a delegate to Fall Leadership Conference 2011

This form **MUST** be submitted to your Deputy Governor or the District Secretary prior to close of credentials at FLC

PLEASE PRINT CLEAR! (Please √ one)	.Y		
Kinsmen			
Kinette			
Kin			
Club of		Zone:	
attendance at Fall L	eadership Conference. If you	proxy your votes then	your votes will indeed be in later decide that someone from at Conference credentials desk.
	Ve, the undersigned Presider rly constituted meeting or at		above named club, certify that
our crub, at a regula	my constituted meeting or at	an executive meeting,	nereby proxy our votes to.
Name:			who is the:
District Kinsmen / District Kinsmen / Association Direc Kinsmen / Kinette	Kinsmen / Kinette / Kin C Kinette Governor Kinette Vice Governor tor Deputy Governor istrict Board of Directors	lub of:	
Signed:		Slub Committee	Date:
Club P	resident	Club Secretary	
Submit By Email to:	tbettridge17@hotmail.com		
Or By Fax:	519-284-0735		
Or Bring To:	Credentials at FLC 2011		